

Monthly E-Newsletter of First Congregational Church, UCC | Port Washington, Wisconsin | September 2022

## **FXCITING PROGRAM SFASON AHFAD**

We have been gearing up through the month of August to be fully ready for September, and it is finally here! We'll be starting up all the fall ministries and you can read about them in the pages to follow. But, let's just take a look at the first week we're back:

Beginning on September 11, we are back to two Sunday morning worship services at 8:00 and 10:00. There will be a Fellowship Hour following both services and Church School will meet for the first time this program year. The very next day the Confirmation Class gets underway with an orientation and the Chancel Choir and the Children's Choir will each be rehearsing too! Two days later the Wednesday Lunch Group resumes and the Handbell Choir rehearses that evening. Thursday morning, the Men's Breakfast Group will be meeting and two days later, on Saturday, everyone is invited to help care for God's Creation by helping with a morning service project led by Jon Crain here in Port.

Wow! This is just the first full week of programing! There are many opportunities for ministry here at First Congregational Church and we want you to be involved! Please read on and discover the ones that fit into your calendar. Whether you want to join a group going to tour America's Black Holocaust Museum later in the month, or be a part of a new Congregational Care Team helping to offer the prayer and care of the congregation to our members, there is a ministry for you.

Perhaps most importantly, you can simply come and join us in worship on a Sunday morning: you know there will be beautiful music, meaningful prayer, an uplifting sermon, and the fellowship of friends and neighbors. We have it all. And it is all here for you.

> See you all soon, Pastor Scott